
the same time, the Internet greatly increases the ease by which citizens
can access govemment information while it increases the opportunities to
increase citizen participation in governing processes.

Moreover, the Internet allows actors in civil societies everywhere,
including joumnalists, to interact with each other at littie expense. As
Net accessibility expands, flot only can those in northem countries
communicate with each other, so increasingly will communications between
south and north expand as will those between south and south.

:Canada has a clear opportunity to take a leadership rote in
opposing restrictions on the Internet, as it has led on many other human
rights. issues. Many organizations, both national and international, have
niade initiatives in this area a priority. These include the CCPDJ itself,
rrjost of its IFEX partners, Human Rights Watch, UNESCO, and many others.

the other hand, at the Organization for Economic Cooperation and
Development, which is probably the major international forum for debating
:Internet censorship at this time, the US, France and Britain ail favour
certain restrictions on free expression. Canada, however, represented by
:the Departments of lndustry and Justice, appears at this ti me to be less
sympathetic to restrictions.

Playing a central rote everywhere on the side of greater freedom of
expression and fewer restrictions would be an important roie for Canada to
take. It would maximize Canada's potential-to become a major information
broker. As for the net itself, its remarkable potentiat can only be
reatized if it is free. Perhaps the ideal rote for Canada, therefore' is
to promote an international agreement that would apply to the Intemet the
half-century old values enshrined in Article 19 of the Universal
Declaration of Human Rights. -


